HARTSHORNE PARISH COUNCIL
South Derbyshire District in the County of Derby

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Monday 8 February 2010
Goseley Community Centre, Hartshorne
PRESENT
Councillors – R Bell (Chair), A Jones, A Sherratt, R Shadrack, P Murray(arrived at 8.40- Correspondence)  C Dobson, Miss S Roberts  and I Harper.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Mrs P Worthington, Mrs J Slawson,D Jenkinson, J Bridgland, Mrs J Burley, D Tagg and N Tilley.
ALSO PRESENT – R Smith Clerk to the Parish Council, District Councillor M Stanton and Mr Brearley.
	
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

1. Mr Brearley reported that branches were still obscuring the street light on Manchester Lane. Clerk said he had informed the County Council. Mr Dobson asked how often street lights were inspected for faults. Councillor Jones thought every 10 to 15 days.

2. Mr Brearley said that the drain on Manchester Lane had been jetted.
3. Mr Brearley said he was grateful to Councillor Shadrack that way markers had been obtained from the Footpaths Officer.
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	MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING 11 January 2010 and Finance Sub-committee 19 January 2010
The minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Any member to declare an interest
· Councillors A Jones under Finance in respect of Community Transport Swadlincote.
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	POLICE MATTERS

Councillor Sherratt reported that the Police ‘Kin’ System was not operational.
The Clerk reminded Councillors that there was a Safer Neighbourhood meeting in March.
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	MATTERS ARISING

1. Item 03/10/1 The Chairman said that the Parish Council were complying with Standing Orders.
2. Councillor Shadrack said that the gate at Main Street recreation ground had still not been repaired.
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	HIGHWAYS, PAVEMENTS & PUBLIC FOOTPATHS.

1. Parish Councillors reported that several potholes had appeared following the recent bad weather, particularly on Dunnsmoor Lane.

RESOLVED that Clerk to contact DCC.

2. Councillor Shadrack reported that the pavement along Repton Road required sweeping following the recent bad weather; when large amounts of grit had been washed up from the road.

3. Councillor Shadrack said he had met with David Atkins (Footpaths Officer) with regard to condition of f/p 24. David Stkins said that to resolve the problems there may be a need for a footpath diversion.

4. Councillor Dobson said that he had submitted an alternative to the County Council route following the recent road closure at Hartshorne Lane, Repton. 
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	PARISH NEWSLETTER AND WEBSITE

Councillor Bell report that the newsletter will be produced in late March.
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	RECREATION GROUNDS & ALLOTMENTS

1. Councillor Sherratt reported that the water meter at Goseley recreation ground was difficult to read due weeds.

2. Councillor Shadrack gave a list of all the grit bins he was aware of in the Parish. The Clerk made a note for further reference.

3. Councillor Sherratt said that the work on the tree pruning was still only partially finished. The Clerk said he was aware that the contractor had only completed part of the contract.
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	PLANNING MATTERS

Applications

· Reg No. 9 2010 0038 OS outline application (all matters except for access and layout to be reserved) for the residential development of Chesterfield Arms, Repton Road, Hartshorne.

The Parish Council made the following observations on the above application.

a) All trees covered by TPO’s must remain on the site; other mature trees must also remain.

b) The site is not flat site but a slope up from the road way.

c) When exiting from the proposed ‘estate’ vehicles with headlights on will shine directly into the property opposite on Repton Road, therefore the Parish Council request that the exit is moved so as not to affect properties opposite.

d) Will the Parish Council be consulted on any s106 monies that are received because of the development.
· Reg No. 9 2010 0052 FM the retention of a dwelling with detached garage block, glazed linkand garden room at 15 Church Street, Hartshorne.
· Reg No. 9 2010 0064 FH the erection of a porch to the front elevation at 231 Ashby Road, Woodville.
· Reg No. 9 2010 0022 U the conversion of the existing Church to form a single dwelling and the erection of a double garage and new vehicular access at Hartshorne Methodist Church, Repton Road, Hartshorne.
· Reg No. 9 2010 0103 U change of use from agricultural land to domestic garden at Sandstones, Coppice Farm, Coal Lane, Hartshorne.
· Reg No. 9 2010  0091 U a retrospective application for change of use of land from agricultural to domestic at Ladyfields View, Coal Lane, Hartshorne
The above applications the Parish Council have no comments
· Granting of Planning Permission

None.
· Refusal of Application

None
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	FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION

Cheq 

Payee

In Respect of

Amount

R Smith

Clerks Salary – January

251.95

R Smith

Expenses

35.00

G Watts

Lengthsman Wages – September

327.60

G Watts 

Expenses

22.86

Community Transport

December and January’s Invoices 

200.00

Zurich Insurance

Annual renewal

398.37

STW

Water supply at Goseley Recreation Ground

STW 

Water Supply at Tower Road

102.14

Goseley Community Centre 

January Parish Council meeting

16.00

SDDC

Refill grit bin at Goseley Community Centre

63.45

· The above were approved for payment with the exception of cheq to STW in respect of water supply at Goseley Recreation ground where the Clerk reported that he had now supplied an upto date meter reading and was still awaiting a revised account.
Finance Sub-committee 19 January 2010

The Finance subcommittee made the following recommendations to the Parish Council-
Recommendation: 
1. that the Clerk’s expenses are increased to £40.00 per month with effect 1 April 2010.
2. that there is a budget of £4000.00 for the 3 recreation grounds plus an additional budget of £2000.00 for contingencies.

3. that the Clerk discusses with the Lenghtsman a possible reduction in hours to 16 for the winter period November to February this would make a saving in the region of £500.00.

4. that the contribution to Mr Corcoran is increased to £150.00 per year.

5. that the Clerk contacts E-on to ensure that the Parish Council is on the most economical tariff.

6. that the Clerks contacts SDDC to ensure that the Sportsmobile is fully advertised throughout the Parish.
RESOLVED that the above recommendations are incorporated into the 2010/11 Budget. The Clerk to provide a revised Budget at the March meeting.

1. Councillors asked the Clerk to contact DALC to see ascertain the benefits of being a member.
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	Correspondence

Correspondence for Action
· Cooke – request to use of polytunnel at allotments Tower Road.

RESOLVED that the Clerk to contact Mr Cooke and request dimensions of the proposed polytunnel.

· SDDC – Recalculation of Concurrent function and Lengthsman grant

RESOLVED the Parish Council support the proposed calculation of the Concurrent Function and Lenthsman’s Schemes.

· SDDC – Holiday Play Provision 2010

RESOLVED that the Clerk to contact SDDC to ensure maximum publicity for the Sportsmobile in the summer.

· DCC – Tempoary Road Closure Hartshorne Road, Repton from 4 January to 22 March. . 

· DCC – Copy of report to Cabinet Member re Junction at Ticknell Road and Repton Road.

Parish Councilors were concerned that coaches using the School were then going down Repton Road and reversing down Pear Tree Close.It was also noted that there had already been a minor accident at the new junction.

RESOLVED to review over the next six months

· Rutter – request for grit bin to be filled.

RESOLVED that the Clerk contact SDDC to request the grit bin is filled.

· Eureka school – suitablity as a venue for Parish Council meetings

RESOLVED  that the Parish Council will continue to meet at Eureka School.

· NSPCC – request for a donation

RESOLVED not to make a donation
· SDDC – Core Strategy- Issues and Alternative Options. An Invitation to comment. (available on SDDC web site).
The Clerk reported that the above strategy was circulated to all Parish Councillors via e-mail. He asked if they could submit any comments before 31 March 2010.
Correspondence for Information.

· EMDA News – Winter Edition

DALC Circulars   

· None received
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	Date of Next Meeting - Monday 8 February 2010 at Eureka School, Midway. 

Signed…………………………………………….. Dated……………………………….
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